
 

 
 
 
 

Thank you for subscribing to monthly updates for the 

West Chicago Stormwater Improvement Project! 

Throughout the next two years, the Detroit Water and Sewerage Department (DWSD) will make a 
significant infrastructure upgrade in your neighborhood called the “West Chicago Stormwater 
Improvement Project.” This important project will help reduce the risk of basement backups, street 
flooding and improve water quality within the Rouge River. This will be done by removing stormwater 
from the current sewers and rerouting it directly to the river. DWSD is currently completing a similar 
project down the street in the Far West neighborhood near Warren Avenue. Our Contractor for this 
project Major Contracting which is headquartered in Detroit. 
 
To learn more about the project, please see the presentation provided at the West Outer Drive Civic 
Association meeting in September - https://detroitmi.gov/departments/water-and-sewerage-
department/dwsd-projects/west-chicago-stormwater-improvement-project.   
 
Throughout construction, DWSD will use this email format to send monthly updates on the construction 
progress and notices for our quarterly in-person construction meetings.  
 

Where will work occur during the project? 
Work will occur in phases through the majority of the neighborhood south of Plymouth Road with the 
most significant construction on West Chicago, West Outer Drive, West Parkway and Bramell. 
Construction activity will vary by street and any house impacted will be provided a flyer in advance of 
work beginning on their block with the details of impact and timeline. 
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When and where will the project start? 
The project is expected to begin in late October. Major Contracting will begin sewer installation on 
West Outer Drive in the northbound lanes. During that time, two-way traffic will be maintained in the 
southbound lanes and residents who live on West Outer Drive will have full driveway access.   

 
 

Informational meetings and learning more about the project 
 

DWSD will host quarterly update meetings to keep residents informed about the project, answer 

questions and address concerns raised by the community. On September 9, 2024, members of the 

DWSD project team attended a meeting with the West Outer Drive Civic Association and presented on 

the project’s purpose, schedule and locations of work. The presentation is on DWSD’s website:  

https://detroitmi.gov/departments/water-and-sewerage-department/dwsd-projects/west-chicago-

stormwater-improvement-project.   
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Thank You! 

We know construction projects can be messy, dirty, and noisy. The work can also be inconvenient for 
our residents as you move to and from your homes. DWSD understands this and appreciates your 
patience throughout this process as we work to upgrade the infrastructure in your neighborhood. 

DWSD is available to answer your questions or concerns regarding construction in the West Outer Drive 
neighborhood. If you have a question, please call us at 313-880-2812 or email us at dwsd-
publicaffairs@detroitmi.gov. 
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